## PRINCIPAL PARENTS AND TEACHERS INTERACTION

Principal, parent, and Teacher interaction was held on 11/02/2023, Saturday between 6 pm to 7 pm through the virtual platform, M S Teams. The purpose of conducting this meeting was to convey detailed information on – NSS Camp organized by the College, shot term courses conducted in college, placement training for final-year students, and also about upcoming examinations. Parents actively participated and conveyed their feedback on the curriculum and extra curriculum activities conducted by the college.

Mrs.Gowri Hebbar, HOD Commerce heartily welcomed Dr.R Parvathi, Principal and Academic Director of VET FGC, and Parents who attended the meeting.

Mrs. Pragathi Prakash, Assistant Professor, Department of Commerce and Member Of The Parent Relation cell threw light on the different activities conducted in the college in this academic year, to date. Few photos of students actively participating in the events were shown to parents.

Dr. R Parvathi welcomed all parents once again and appreciated the parents for joining the meeting on time. Madam mentioned clearly about conducting NSS Camp in Attiguppe and informed parents regarding all safety Measures College would take during the Camp.

She also explained in detail about short-term courses conducted in college like courses from Infosys Spring Board, IIT Bombay, and many others, and praised the students of different classes for completing the courses successfully.

The college is conducting placement training as well as a placement drive. Most of the final-year students are utilizing this opportunity and

some of them got selected also. Madam clearly stated that the college is focusing only on final-year students for this because it is very much necessary for them and also first and second-year students have to concentrate more on studies rather than placement.

Since the tentative exam date is announced by BCU madam mentioned that payment of the examination fee is important and the last date without fine is got over on 10th Feb. But still portal will be open till the 16th of Feb. She directed students those who did not pay exam fees still to pay immediately as it is not under the control of the college.

Madam requested parents to take care of their wards about wearing uniforms as it is mandatory on the campus and also told parents to take care about the completion of assignments and other work done by them.

Around 176 parents participated and cleared their doubts about extracurricular activities conducted by the college, exam fees, PG Classes, and also on examination dates.

The meeting ended with a Vote of Thanks From Mrs. Rammya B, IQAC Coordinator and PG Co-coordinator, Department of commerce.

Report By:

Gowri Hebbar HOD Commerce J.P. Nagar, Bangalore-550 or





